Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Real Estate Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Brian George Walker, on March 20, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 69, of the April 10, 2023, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought the determination from the Commission to clarify advertising practices, and related conduct of certain realtors and real estate brokers, including the 43 questions outlined in the petition as it relates to the following cited statutes: “Sections 475.25, 475.43, 475.52, 475.278, 475.482, 817.41, 817.44, 837.06, and 817.535, F.S.” The Florida Real Estate Commission considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on May 17, 2023, in Orlando, Florida. The Commission’s Order was filed on June 14, 2023. The Commission denied the petition because the Petitioner sought the Commission’s adjudication over matters regarding “the practices and conduct” of other persons i.e., “certain realtors® and real estate brokers,” and therefore the Petition violates section 28-105.001, F.A.C.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Giuvanna Corona, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Commission, 400 W. Robinson Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801, Giuvanna.Corona@myfloridalicense.com
